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   Minutes for
Q4 Meeting 2011

Meeting Date: November 14, 2011
Meeting Time:  6:30 – 7:30 PM

	Name
	E-mail Address
	Phone

	*
	CM – Cathy Moortgat
	Cmoortgat@gmail.com
	

	NP
	MP – Marc Price
	Marcsprice@yahoo.com
	

	*
	SM – Sunil Monga
	Sunil@infogateway.com
	

	*
	TR – Tom Roth-Roffy
	Trothroffy@gmail.com
	

	*
	JH - John Huang
	chuang2@cox.net
	


The Q4 Meeting was held at the home of Cathy Moortgat on November 14, 2011. A quorum, as per the bylaws, was found to be in effect so matters could be voted on and approved. 
Cathy opened the meeting by giving the update on ARB review of the homes in our neighborhood. The board shared 2 concerns regarding the list: 5271 Meadow Estates Drive – there is a question as to whether the tree needs to replaced. Apparently, this home already has the one required tree in their front yard. Does another tree need to be planted or do they need to remove. Cathy will check from ARB; Is it allowed to have plants near mailbox – Cathy will check whether it is an issue to get off the bond. 
 
Tom discussed line-by-line the proposed 2012 budget. The following actions were proposed by BOD:

· The regular quarterly fee remained the same at $206 and pipestem fee remained the same at $304. BOD voted to keep the regular fee at $206 and pipestem fee at $304. 

· Tom proposed to create a separate line item for Operating Reserve – Pipestem and fund it by $500 by transferring it Operating Reserve. The BOD also decided to lower the Operating Reserve funding by $500 to $3,495 for 2012.  
· Tom will also check that how come our proposed amount for Property Insurance is going down $597 adopted to $526. Tom will also check on the proposed amount for Trash Removal ($13,250) which is lower than the last year projected. 
So, finally the following actions were unanimously voted by the BOD:

· Approved the budget contingent upon no increase in fee. 
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